

ANDREW M. CUOMO Governor ROBERT F. MUJICA JR. Director of the Budget SANDRA L. BEATTIE First Deputy Director CHARLES WILLIAMS Deputy Director

## Via Electronic Mail

March 20, 2020

Elena Sassower, Director Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc.

Dear Ms. Sassower:

This is in further response to your Freedom of Information Law ("FOIL") request to the New York State Division of the Budget (the "Division") dated February 19, 2020, in which you seek the following: "records substantiating the budget numbers and percentages on the "Partners in Government" slide projected on a screen at the Governor's January 21, 2020 Executive Budget address."

The Division does not possess records responsive to your request as of February 19, 2020.

Pursuant to the provisions of Public Officers Law Section 89(4), you have thirty (30) days to submit a written appeal of this determination. Should you decide to file a written appeal, please send it to the Division's designated Appeals Officer, Amy Ottaviano, at foil@budget.ny.gov.

Sincerely,

Joel C. Lombardi FOIL Officer

Joel C. Lombardi / sk